TRUSTEES OF THE FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY

CITY OF LONG BRANCH

REGULAR MEETING

March 31, 2020
The Library Board of Trustees held their regular monthly meeting of the Long Branch Free Public Library, virtually, in Long Branch, NJ. Rob Ferragina, President, verified meeting compliance with the Open Public Meeting Law. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Mr. Ferragina, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

ROLL CALL OF TRUSTEES:
Present: Mrs. Joy Bastelli, Mr. Rob Ferragina, Ms. Alexandra Maldonado (representing Mayor John Pallone), Mrs. Kathryn Tarantino, Mrs. Linda Toye, Ms. Tonya Garcia, Library Director
Absent: Mrs. Joy Daniels (representing Dr. Michael Salvatore, Superintendent), Mr. Jack Kearns, Mr. Willy Snell
Tardy: Mrs. Mary George, in at 7:15pm
APPROVAL OF REGULAR MINUTES:

R: 0320-1: Mrs. Toye motioned to approve the Minutes Regular Meeting held at the Elberon Branch Library on December 16, 2019.
Voted Yes: Mrs. Bastelli, Mr. Ferragina, Ms. Maldonado, Mrs. Tarantino, Mrs. Toye
APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORT:

R: 0320-2: Mrs. Tarantino motioned to approve the Financial Report (Attachment A)
Voted Yes: Mrs. Bastelli, Mr. Ferragina, Ms. Maldonado, Mrs. Tarantino, Mrs. Toye
COMMITTEES REPORT 

A. Building and Grounds: 
Main Library: 
Elberon Library: 

B. Personnel: 

C. Finance/Salary: 

D. Policy: Second reading of New Library Personnel Policy and proposed adoption of City Handbook
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS: 
R: 0320-3: Mr. Ferragina motioned to approve a resolution to apply for the NJ Construction Bond Act grant.
Voted Yes: Mrs. Bastelli, Mr. Ferragina, Mrs. George, Ms. Maldonado, Mrs. Tarantino, Mrs. Toye

R: 0320-4: Mrs. George motioned to approve the Library Personnel Policy/Adoption of the City Handbook.
Voted Yes: Mrs. Bastelli, Mr. Ferragina, Mrs. George, Ms. Maldonado, Mrs. Tarantino, Mrs. Toye

PUBLIC PORTION:  
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
BOARD COMMENTS: 
Mrs. Toye asked how the Board will be paying the bills of the library. Tonya Garcia assured her that through the virtual meetings the bills would be approved and checks will be signed independently.

Mrs. Taratino praised Tonya and the library staff for all the work they have been doing from home. 

Mr. Ferragina commented that the content being put out by the staff is phenomenal and shows the library’s comprehensive services. He also noted that we must be prepared for a large influx of people once the library is reopened. 

Ms. Maldonado mentioned that library staff should remember to utilize other services such as the state offices and services. 
ADJOURNMENT:
R: 0320-5:  Mrs. George motioned to adjourn at 7:39pm.
Voted Yes: Mrs. Bastelli, Mr. Ferragina, Mrs. George, Ms. Maldonado, Mrs. Tarantino, Mrs. Toye
Respectfully Submitted,

Mary George, Secretary
